FINAL MINUTES
WVE PTA GENERAL Board Meeting
   December 14, 2021 at 7:30 pm
Board Members
Allison Jensen, President / Jessica Neiderer, 1st Vice President/Erin MacArthur, 2nd Vice President/Alan Scholl, Treasurer/Julie Smith, Financial Secretary/Ashley Jakubik, Corresponding Secretary/ Keely Dadamo, Recording Secretary/ Sheila Amodei, Principal

Call to Order/Welcome & Introductions/Last Meeting’s Minutes

Allison Jensen
Call to Order at 7:34, Introductions by Allison 
November minutes: Approved as presented

President’s Report:







Allison Jensen
N/A

Principal’s Report:







Sheila Amodei
(Mrs. Amodei was not able to make the meeting; Allison read her notes as shown below:

--International Night was well attended, we received a lot of positive feedback from students, families, and staff. It was wonderful to learn about many different cultures, customs, and traditions. Our studentswere so proud in sharing their information, food and displays with everyone. We spread our event out this year, had a sign up for the event, and provided takeout bags for food samples. The passport stampers were kept busy all night as students were very enthusiastic to visit as many countries as possible. The spacing throughout the building really lent itself well to this event.

--As per our communication from Jeff Moore from Lyons Recreation, our playground equipment will not arrive until late winter. Supply chain issues continue to cause major delays at Miracle’s factory and theyhave been unable to keep up with lead times.
--Hour of Code for Computer Science Week went really well. Students were coding on various apps and programming DASH robots to drive and complete obstacles. Dr. Stout and I toured some classrooms andhad students share the programs they wrote. Dr. Stout and I even got to drive some of the DASH robots with our Kindergarteners. 

--Elementary Band Concert was awesome. It was the first live performance for our students since COVID shut things down for them 2 years ago. Mr. Andrew Klick did a wonderful job preparing the students. We’re looking forward to the chorus and strings concert tomorrow evening at WV. Thank you to Mrs. Silva and Mr. Fronheiser and all of our musicians for their hard work in preparing for the performance.

--Hockey Intramurals begin on the 20th
--Our Student Council’s Canned Food Drive for the Chester County Food Pantry ends on the 22nd

-- We welcomed back 39 WV students from the Cyber Academy this month. The next opportunity for students to return in-person will be in March.

Treasurer’s Report: 







Alan Scholl

· Finances reconciled to the latest statements and they are strong

· Approximately $101.5k on hand

· Significant expenses since the last meeting were as follows

·  $5,500 Book Fair Scholastic Reimbursement (pass-through of cash & check sales receipts to Scholastic, so not really an expense) 
· $350 Read-A-Thon prizes (book store gift cards) (check not delivered yet)
· $0 for Unfundraiser since last meeting and 1 new member, making 137 total members
Correspondence Report:






Ashley Jakubik

· The PTA received a ton of correspondence related to the luncheon held by the PTA for the staff. Various notes were read and included from Mrs. Gardiner, Mrs. Beaver, Ms. Sansone, Ms. McKeen and many more expressing their gratitude.
Old Business

-Freddy's Spirit Night

(Total check will be for $36.42 – not a very successful night

(Suggestion for different fundraiser in the future

-Science Explorers

(Kitchen Chemistry went live on December 2 and is currently full; there is a waitlist for January classes
(Other classes will open up for participants to register

-Teacher Luncheon
(Potluck luncheon was very successful with teachers (see above correspondence)

-Mother Son Date Changed
(There has been a change in date for the Mother Son Trivia Night; it will be on February 25, 2022 at 6:30 PM
New Business
-Virtual Decorating this week
(Virtual decorating will be held this week (December 16) by Chanelle Gilyard from The Crafty Chef Academy
(She will teach children how to make holiday appetizers and desserts

-Talent Show go live this week
(Talent show will be held on February 4, 2022, with a snow date of February 10

(Registration will open on December 15 and will have limited participants 
-Field Trip Budget

(The $300/grade field trip was approved during the December meeting
Upcoming 2020-2021 Dates to Remember: 
December

14 General Board Meeting 7:30 pm

16 Virtual Cooking Night
